## LYNNESFIELD HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

February 12, 2007

Greetings,

Here are the results of the Lynnesfield HOA election. Your new board members are:

President Vice-President

Charles Hough Bob Kampmann

Secretary Treasurer

Virginia King Tom Higgins

Board Members at Large

Bus Lahren/Zelda Kennedy

Jerry Johnson Ken Speer

Enclosed you will find a copy of our by-laws. We need to update these (i.e. meeting date). Please look them over and get back to me with your suggestions.

We have submitted the amendments to the city and have received their approval. Also I have enclosed a copy of the amendments that will be recorded with the Auditor.

The Board has met and made a decision about our dues. The dues for 2007 will remain the same as last year to maintain a reserve.

We also have a web site thanks to Tom Higgins. The address is <a href="https://www.lynnesfield.com">www.lynnesfield.com</a>

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to e-mail me at <a href="hough@cablespeed.com">hough@cablespeed.com</a>. My home phone number is 385-6797. I would appreciate not receiving phone calls after 9:00 p.m.

Thanks, Charley